Visiting Scholar: Petruta Mîndrut, Faculty of European Studies, “Babes-Bolyai” University, Cluj Napoca, Romania

Hosts: Magdalena Dusheva, Meglena Zlatkova, Department of Sociology and Philosophy, University of Plovdiv “Paisii Hilendarski”, Bulgaria

My visit took place between 19 and 23 of April 2005 at the above mentioned department.
The title of my presentation, which I held on 20th of April, was "Theoretical Approaches to the Study of Urban Place". The topic of my lecture was developed as an endeavor to assess the theoretical part of my research (which deals with the study of an urban place, i. e. the park) and also to structure and organize my own lectures on the topic of urban study, linking them to empirical examples. I can also hope that this lecture was a kind of practice for the seminar on urban anthropology that I would like to hold in the future.
The audience consisted of first and second year students in Ethnology, but also members of the research team, colleagues from the department and as special guest a visiting scholar from Max Planck Institute for Social Anthropology in Halle (Deema Kaneff, Senior Research Fellow). Her presence and commentaries after the lecture and during the subsequent lunch were very helpful and encouraging for me. Also, the topic of my presentation was hopefully of special interest for Meglena’s students from her seminar on urban space.
In the same day after the lecture we attended a lecture on Visual anthropology, delivered by Vlado Botzev – a senior researcher from the Institute of Ethnography – Skopije who also has presented two of his ethnographical films. Although the lecture and the subsequent discussions were in Bulgarian (!), it nevertheless proved to be a very interesting occasion to get to know what people are working on in a very close geographical area. And, of course, Magy translated for me as much as possible from the discussions.
During my almost one week stay in Povdiv we had the opportunity to meet and to discuss the project with members of the Bulgarian research team, to exchange ideas and results, problems and future plans, and also to asses the implication of the students and their work in the project. Our own face to face meeting as research coordinators was indeed very helpful in terms of sharing theoretical approaches, hypothesis and methodologies and in terms of stressing the comparative feature of our common project. Not to mention the visit to the park of Plovdiv and to other sites of the city. All in all, I think it was a wonderful opportunity to deepen our friendship and a small vacation for each of us.
